SPIRE PRE-SCHOOL
AUTUMN NEWSLETTER

Welcome back. Hope you all had a lovely Summer. It's lovely to welcome lots of new children and their parents as well as our returning ones.
Term Dates For School Year Sept 2016 to July 2017
Term 1
6th Sept - 21st Oct
Term 2
31st Oct - 16th Dec
Term 3 
4th Jan - 10th Feb
Term 4
20th Feb - 31st Mar
Term 5
19th Apr - 26th May
Term 6
5th Jun - 14th July
Inset Days
3rd January 2017 and 18th April 2017
BREAKFAST CLUB 
As from 1st October we will be offering a breakfast club starting at 8.15am. The cost of this will be £6 which includes a healthy breakfast. If interested speak to Brigitte or Lucy.

PARKING
Please DO NOT bring your car into the church grounds as there are a lot of children around at the beginning and end of the session. There is ample parking in Luxford car park and a very short walk from there to us. 

Topics

This term we are looking at Autumn, Harvest, Light and dark, colour changes and nocturnal animals. 
Clothing - Please send your children in sensible shoes and clothing. Please name your children’s clothes that they may take off i.e. jumpers, coats etc.
If your child is changed at pre-school please wash and return spare clothes so that they are ready for another time.

If your child does come in wellies please can you send a pair of slippers or indoor shoes for when playing indoors
Lunch Club

Our lunch club is still running from 12.15 – 1pm at only £3. Very handy if you need a bit of extra time shopping, especially with Christmas approaching. Just let us know on your arrival that you want your child to stay for lunch, and don’t forget their lunch box. It’s a lovely social time for the children. (No nuts, fizzy drinks or sweets please) Healthy lunch box ideas on the Parent notice board.
Outside Play

We have a great all weather playground so in order for the children to be able to use it in all weathers we would appreciate it if you could bring in a named pair of wellies and wet weather clothing for your child. Also please could you name your child’s coats and jumpers to help us find the owner before and after playtime.
Library books

Children are give a library folder when they start so that they can choose a book from Spire and take it home to read then return it and choose another.

Sickness

Please ring by 9am if your child is going to be absent
Please do not send your child into pre-school if he/she has a temperature or has had sickness & Diarrhoea in the last 48 hours. (THIS IS 48 HOURS AFTER THE CHILD HAS FINISHED THE SICKNESS AND DIARRHOEA NOT FROM THE START OF THE ILLNESS)
Donations

We are sadly lacking in donations of healthy snacks. Any fruit, crackers, cheese etc.  Please think of us when you are doing your shopping

Website - Our website has now been updated as it was beginning to look a little out of date. We are still adding information bit by bit. www.spirepreschool.co.uk  Please be aware that in adverse weather conditions such as heavy snow the news on our website will be updated as soon as a decision has been made as to whether we feel it is safe to open.
Birthdays - If it is your child’s birthday, it is really nice for them if they bring in cakes or treats to share with the other children; it makes them feel very special. Please remember NO NUTS as we have to consider allergies.
Birth Certificates - Please could you supply us with a copy of your child’s birth certificate, if you have not already done so, so that when the time comes for us to claim funding for your child we already have the correct paperwork.
Passports can also be used for ID.
Spire T-Shirts and Sweatshirts - Please see Lucy or Brigitte if you would like to order any. We do have some in stock so just ask.
T-Shirts - £7

Sweatshirts - £11
Colours available – Navy, Red, Sunflower Yellow, Sky Blue and Pink

Fees - Unfortunately fee’s are still due even if your child is absent through illness or holiday.
We expect fee’s to be paid by the last day of the ½ term if not a £5 late fee charge will be added for each week it stays unpaid. 

Worries - If you have any worries or queries please do not hesitate to come and see Brigitte, Lucy or your child's key worker. There is always time before and after session to speak to someone if you have any concerns.
If you wish to speak to your child’s key worker then if they are not available at that time a time convenient to both parties can be arranged.
